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MOTION FOR ADDITIONAL EXTENSION OF TIME TO SUBMIT 

RESPONSE TO REQUEST FOR CERTIFICATION 

 

TO THE HONORABLE ENERGY BUREAU: 

 COMES NOW, AES Ilumina, LLC ("AES Ilumina" or the “Company”), represented by 

the undersigned attorneys, and very respectfully states and prays as follows: 

1. On August 22, 2025, AES Ilumina requested a ten-day extension of time to comply 

with the Puerto Rico Energy Bureau’s Resolution and Order, entered on August 7, 2025, requiring 

the Company to submit the credentials and other information of the entity contracted to serve as 

its system operator (the “Request”). The Energy Bureau granted this extension by Resolution and 

Order issued on August 29, 2025, and awarded AES Ilumina until Friday, September 5, 2025, to 

submit the credentials.  

2. AES Ilumina has been working diligently gathering the documents and information 

necessary to prepare a comprehensive response. However, due to the Request’s broad scope, the 

Company is still in the process of gathering, identifying, and analyzing the necessary information 

to ensure its response is both accurate and complete.  

3. In particular, the Request requires AES Ilumina to provide detailed technical 

information regarding the operational qualifications of the contracted system operator, along with 

a description of the services, equipment, and systems to be managed by the entity. Compiling this 

information requires contacting various stakeholders and reviewing multiple sources and dates 

back in many years. Therefore, despite its best efforts, the Company has not yet been able to 

finalize gathering all documents and information for its response.   

4. AES Ilumina is committed to complying with the Energy Bureau's directives and 

providing a complete, thorough, and responsible response to the Request. However, given the 

scope of the Request, the Company requires additional time to ensure the information provided in 

its response is accurate and complete.  

5. Based on the above, AES Ilumina respectfully requests an additional extension of 
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twenty (20) days, until September 25, 2025, to submit its response. 

6. This request is made in good faith and without any intent to delay the proceedings.  

WHEREFORE, AES Ilumina respectfully requests that the Honorable Energy Bureau 

takes notice of the above and, consequently:  

i) grant this Motion and extend the deadline to respond to the Request for 

Certification to September 25, 2025; and 

ii) grant such other and further relief as the Energy Bureau deems just and 

proper. 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED. 

We hereby certify we filed this Motion using the electronic filing system of this Energy 

Bureau. 

In San Juan, Puerto Rico, on September 4, 2025. 

O’NEILL & BORGES LLC 

Counsels for AES Ilumina, LLC 

250 Ave. Muñoz Rivera, Suite 800 

San Juan, PR 00918-1813 

Tel.:(787) 282-5729 

Fax: (787) 753-8944 

 

 

s/ Jerry Lucas Marrero 

RUA Núm.: 10,721 

Email: jerry.marrero@oneillborges.com  

 

 

s/ Carlos A. Vazquez Alberty 

RUA Núm.: 20,681 

Email: carlos.vazquez@oneillborges.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:jerry.marrero@oneillborges.com
mailto:carlos.vazquez@oneillborges.com

